
WAC 16-403-170  Green or yellow varieties—Washington C grade. 
The requirements of this grade are the same as for Washington fancy 
except for russeting and invisible watercore. Apples of this grade are 
free from excessive damage caused by russeting which means that apples 
meet the russeting requirements for Washington fancy as defined under 
the definitions of "damage by russeting," except the aggregate area of 
an apple which may be covered by smooth net-like russeting shall not 
exceed 25 percent; and the aggregate area of an apple which may be 
covered by smooth solid russeting shall not exceed 10 percent: Provi-
ded, That in the case of the Yellow Newtown, Granny Smith or similar 
varieties the aggregate area of an apple which may be covered with 
smooth solid russeting shall not exceed 20 percent; and the aggregate 
area of an apple which may be covered with excessively rough or bark-
like russeting or limb rubs shall not exceed the area of a circle 
three-fourths of an inch in diameter. There is no requirement in this 
grade pertaining to invisible watercore.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 15.17.030 and chapter 34.05 RCW. WSR 
18-11-116, § 16-403-170, filed 5/22/18, effective 6/22/18. Statutory 
Authority: Chapters 15.17 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 06-12-117, § 16-403-170, 
filed 6/7/06, effective 7/8/06. Statutory Authority: Chapter 15.17 
RCW. WSR 79-07-068 (Order 1635), § 16-403-170, filed 6/27/79; Order 
1374, § 16-403-170, filed 7/26/74, effective 9/1/74.]
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